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Election Month 
 
Remember this month is our election 
month.  Please remember to attend 
the general membership meeting and vote!.  See the 
bio’s for all the candidates in the following pages. 

 

 

Cornicopia 

of Brags 
 

 

 

 
From Chris & Maria Gesing 

 
“Bora” is now Riverrun Galatean Black Pearl NAP 

OJP CGC.  She 
earned her Open 
Jumpers with 
Weaves (JWW) 
Preferred Title with 
two Clean Runs 
under Judge Jan 
Skurzynski at the 
Youngstown All 
Breed Training 
Club Agility Trials 
on October 6 & 7, 
2017.   Great job 
Baby Bora! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

From Yvette Shipman 
 
Shipman's Once in a Blue 
Moon Gypsy earned her 
first leg of Open Jumpers 
at the Erie Kennel Club 
show at Countryside Agility 
on Sept 30th.  
 
Shortly afterwards,Gypsy 
earned her Open Standard 
Agility title with a perfect 
score and a first place at 
the Youngstown All Breed 
Show in North Jackson on 

October 6th.  
Judge Jan 
Skurynski did an 
awesome job and 
it was good to see 
many of our new 
members Q'ing on 
the course.  
 
Then, Rockin D 
Shipman's Ruby 2 

Shoes had her debut Agility run at the Youngstown 
All Breed show on October 7th with a perfect score 
in Novice jumpers.  
Gypsy also earned a 
second leg of Open 
Jumpers with 
another perfect 
score.   
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S’More Brags 

 

From Marla Belzowski 

 
After a short time of being back with his sisters and 
mother due to his’ owner’s job out of the country for 
2 years, Polaris - LegendHold Summer Solstice RN, 
completed his 
Rally Novice title 
at our club with 
a nice 4

th
 place 

placement for 
that insurance 
leg. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 

 

From Debbie Harper 

 

LITTERMATES EARN TITLES AT YABTC 

AGILITY TRIAL ! 

 
GCH Harper's The Phantom Tobias NA, NAJ, NF 

or better known as 
"Tobey" finished his 
Novice Agility Title at 
the YABTC trial on 
October 8 with a first 
place. He also qualified 
in Open JWW with a 
first place and T2B on 
that same day.  
 
 
 

 
Harper's Sweet Bit of 
Elegance RN, NAJ, NF 
or better known as "Ellie 
" finished her Novice 
Agility FAST Title at the 
YABTC trial on October 
7 with a first place. She 
also qualified in Novice 
Agility and Open JWW 
with first places in each 
on that same day.  

 

In the Spotlight 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to Lisa Sangregorio's 
Beginners 1 Obedience Class, Tuesday, 7:05 PM. 
 
What a wonderful group of handlers & dogs that 
have a very promising FUTURE!  Best of Luck.  
Thank you for the opportunity to help.   
 
Assistants: Kathy Bacca & Tyne Horvath. 

 
 
(Pictured Left to Right: Debbie Heberling & Henri,  Mary Miller & 

Henry, Stephanie O'Malley & Primrose, Nicole Koskovics & 
Cinder,  Marilyn Kuboff & Katie, Amanda Narducci & 

Yogi, Christina Turner & Eugene, Beth Woolmaker & Toby,  
Bobby Mangiarelli & Auggi.) 

 

Welfare 
 
Janet & Bob Yosay lost their 15 year old yellow 

female Labrador, Deli. 
 
Kathy Baca had double knee replacement surgery.  
 
Jessica Lewis’ Doberman Athena passed away. 
 
Susan Fithian lost her 82 year old father-in-law, 
David Fithian. 
 
Mimi Kim and co-owner Peggy Poulton lost their 
Great Dane, Greta, from osteosarcoma. She left 
behind a 4 1/2 week old healthy litter of nine 
puppies. 
 
Mimi & Marcus Kim lost their Great 
Dane, Dream ( GCh Saravilla Chroma 
Carolina Moon CGC) to cancer 
This is the third dog they lost this 
year. Heartbreaking. 
 
Marla Belzowski lost her almost 13 
year old smooth collie, Calvin – Am 
Ch ptd Gold Hill’s Designer Genes 
CD,PT on October 21 to multiple old 
age related health problems.. 
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What was that 

Judge Thinking?  
 

Seminar Recap by “Rovering Reporter”  Laura Bell 

 
Jeff Ipser came to YABTC on Sunday October 22, 
2018 and presented a seminar on – What was the 
judge thinking? It was well received with 32 people 
in attendance. The seminar was open to club 
members and non-members, and participants were 
given the option to bring a dog and run them on the 
agility course used for the seminar for free.  
 
Everyone received a 21-page handout that included 
judges worksheets and course examples. Jeff 
explained and showed how judges design courses, 
and how they must meet AKC rules when designing 
them. All courses that are used at a trial are 
submitted to an AKC Representative a minimum of 
45-days before the trial, and they must contain a 
minimum amount of challenges and side switches, 
the correct number of obstacles, and not exceed the 
amount of times a dog can perform them, before the 
judge can gain approval to use the course. 
 
Did you know you could use only 9 weave poles 
instead of 12? That a side switch at a tunnel or table 
doesn't count? That a judge must stand a minimum/ 
maximum distance from obstacles so they can make 
the correct judgment call? Or that a course 
challenge must meet its SAD value = Sightable. 
Accessible. Desirable.  
 
 
 
 
 

Jeff divided the attendees up into groups and had 
them wheel a course. A judge must wheel twice, 
once for 20” dogs and once for 12” dogs. From 

these wheelings comes the breakdowns for Yards 
and Course times.  
 
 
 
 
You'll hear people say at a trial “this judge wheeled 
tight.” I don't believe anyone that wheeled matched 
Jeff's wheelings, as he was slightly more than 
everyone else, for both 12 and 20 inch dogs path.  
 
Jeff provided a wealth of information for this seminar 
and it certainly helped change the way one looks at 
and walks a course. Not only will you be more aware 
of some of the challenges that a judge has in store 
for you, but you'll be able to practice for them.  
  

 
 

 
 

 

 

JISeminar1 - 32 people attended the Jeff Ipser Seminar hosted 
at YABTC on October 22nd, 2018. 

 

JISeminar2 - Jeff divided people into groups and had them walk 
and wheel an agility course as a judge would. 

 

JISeminar3 - A variety of challenges and how to identify them 
were presented by Jeff at his "What was the judge thinking" 

seminar.  
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Shout OUT! 
I just wanted to thank you all 
for volunteering at the recent 
agility trial! Great time! Great 
people! The worker schedule 
was almost completely full by 
trial day which was so nice to 
see. Some of you made a special trip out just to help, 
while others worked between their runs.  

We couldn't put these trials on without you! THANK 
YOU!  

We'll see you in December! Remember, that's a 2-ring 
trial at Niles so we'll need lots of extra hands for it. 

Laura Bell and Rae Reinhart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING Member 

Meeting – Nov 20
th

 
 

If you purchased a Mercy Health police dog shirt, please 

wear it to the November 20 Membership Meeting.  Macio 

and Officer Ritchie will be doing the program at the 

meeting.  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming YABTC 

Seminar 

 

 

 

Events in the Area 
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Upcoming Seminar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For More Information please 

Contact Sharon Phillips 

Sharon14870@gmail.com 

 

Registration forms available at the club too. 

 

 

mailto:Sharon14870@gmail.com
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Agility Trial—December 2 and 3 at the 

Wellness Center in Niles 
 

Our club's next agility trial is at the Wellness Center in 

Niles on Saturday and Sunday, December 2 and 3.  

MANY workers are needed to make the trial run 

smoothly. Laura Bell is scheduling the workers. If you 

would like to volunteer, email her at 

camopup12@hotmail.com. 

 

Help is also needed for setup on Friday, December 1 at 

3 P.M. at the Well and teardown on Sunday afternoon. 

If you are available to help at these times, please email 

me at pearlharp@neo.rr.com. 

 

We will not be having a raffle at this trial. Please save 

any items that you have for a future trial. 

 

Thanks for your continued support of our club, 

Debbie Harper - YABTC December Agility Trial Chair 

 

. 

 

 

 
 

UPCOMING AGILITY SEMINAR 
 

DENISE THOMAS  
 

AGILITY HANDLING SEMINAR   

 
Saturday, January 6, 2018 

 
Flyers and Registration Forms will 

be distributed soon. 

 

mailto:camopup12@hotmail.com
mailto:pearlharp@neo.rr.com
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November 
6   Board Meeting                   7:00 PM 

YABTC Building 
 

18-19 Obedience Seminar    7 AM – 5 PM 
YABTC Building 

 

20  Member Meeting     7:00 PM 
YABTC Building   -     Annual Elections meeting – so please attend and vote! 

 

Thanksgiving week – NO CLASSES 

 

December 
 

2-3 Agility Trial      7AM  - 5PM 
Niles Wellness Center 

4   Board Meeting                    7:00 PM 
YABTC Building 

 

Christmas /New Years  - Dec 24- Jan 1 – NO CLASSES 

 

Christmas Dinner details to come! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Up-Coming YABTC Events 

EventsMeetingsActivities 

Rally: 
1st Tuesday of each month 

 $5 first run, $3 second run same dog 

 Sign in begins at 6:00 pm 

 Runs start at 6:30 pm 

 Contact: Mary Mignogna 

Conformation: 
Every Tuesday 

 Non-Members $5 

 Sign in 6:00 pm 
Runs Start at 6:00 pm 

 

Obedience:  
2nd & 3rd & 4th Tuesday of each month 

  $5 first run, $3 second run same dog 

 Sign in begins at 6:00 pm 

 Runs start at 6:30 pm 

 2nd Tuesday:Utility, Open & then Novice 

 3rd Tuesday - Beg. Novice 

 4th Tuesday: Novice, Open & then Utility 

 Group Exercises are @ about 7:30 pm 

 Contact: Kim Burrier 

 

YABTC Run Thru Nights! 

mailto:rallyrunthru@yabtc.com
mailto:obediencerunthru@yabtc.com
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Election Bio’s from our 

Officers and Board 
 

President - Bio Perri Graf  

(Incumbent President) 

            

 Perri has been an active member of YABTC since 

1987.  Since 1992, she has served on the Board of 

Directors before becoming President of YABTC.  

Perri also has been a member of Penn-Ohio 

Newfoundland Club and the Newfoundland Club of 

America.  She has actively participated in PONC 

and has served several years on their Board of 

Directors and currently the Vice-President.    

 

She has helped instruct and assisted in classes in 

Puppy and Beginners classes and also is a CGC 

evaluator for AKC.  She has been editor and 

publisher of the clubs newsletter “Wags-n Tales” 

and has served as Match Secretary for obedience for 

the club.  She has been instrumental in many of the 

seminars that YABTC has put on not only dong the 

promotion and registration but also feeding the 

seminar participants. Perri has served as past 

tabulations chair for the obedience trials, kitchen 

duties and continues to do judges hospitality.  When 

no one else has stepped up to the plate, she has 

always taken on the job of parking attendant to help 

out during our trials.  During the agility trials she 

has made sure that there is enough food and drinks 

for the participants.  She has help steward at matches 

and shows plus helped with the club’s public 

education mission at local schools.  She has shown 

and titled in obedience, rally and conformation and 

taken part in the agility classes. She is especially 

proud to have bred and owner handled several 

Newfoundlands to their championships and working 

towards other working titles.  

 

Perri currently teaches at Howland High School in 

the Consumer and Family Living Program and has 

completed her master in Instructional Technology 

through Kent State University.  Jerry her husband 

and Nick, Shannon, and Mitchell have also helped at 

various functions of the club.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice-President – Bio Kimberly A. Burrier  

(Incumbent VP) 

 

I have been breeding versatile Airedale Terriers with 

my husband Dale, since 2001.  Many of our 

Airedale Terriers have earned ATCA H/W, HWA, 

and AKC titles.  I entered my first Hunt Test, held in 

Lapeer, Michigan, in 1997. 

 

In addition to hunt tests, I compete in Obedience, 

Rally Obedience, Barn Hunts and Conformation.  

We have bred three AKC champions, and one grand 

champion, along with over 50 AKC performance 

titles. We currently have six Airedale Terriers, aged 

11 months to 13 years, and two housecats, Scooter 

& Groucho. 

 

I am the President of the Airedale Terrier Club of 

Northern Ohio, and Vice President & Obedience 

Chair for the Youngstown all Breed Training Club.  

I am also a member of the Steel Valley Airedale 

Terrier Association.  I currently serve on the 

Airedale Terrier Club of America Hunting & Field 

Committee, and have served on numerous hunt test 

committees, over the past 20 years. 

 

 

Board member - Bio for Lori Baker 

(Incumbent Board Member) 

 

I have been a member of Youngstown All Breed 

Training Club since March of 2000 and have been 

on the board for several years now, first as a board 

member and for the past few years serving as Vice 

President.  I have three Bullmastiffs – Bailey, 

Ralphie and Wrigley, that I train and show in 

Conformation, Obedience and Rally.  I am currently 

the Rally Trial Chairman and usually serve as Chief 

Ring Steward for our trials. 

 

Besides YABTC I am a member of the American 

Bullmastiff Association; President of the Great 

Lakes Bullmastiff Association and members of the 

Midwest Bullmastiff Fanciers and Sunshine State 

Bullmastiff Club.   I have served these clubs in a 

variety of ways – show chairman, newsletter editor, 

board member, trophy chairman, webmaster and 

many other duties. 
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I graduated from Youngstown State University with 

a Bachelor’s Degree in Mathmatics and minor in 

Chemistry.  I work for Trumbull County as a 

Chemist at the wastewater treatment plant in 

Howland.  I have lived in the Youngstown area all 

of my life. 

 

I would be proud to continue to serve the members 

of Youngstown All Breed Training Club in the role 

of Vice President.  

 

Recording Secretary--Debbie Harper 

(Incumbent Recording Secretary) 

 

My husband Don and I live in Cortland. We have 

two sons and a granddaughter. We have owned 

Shelties for approximately 40 years and currently 

have 5 of them. I earned a B.S. in Medical 

Technology from Bowling Green State University 

and am employed as a Medical Technologist in 

computer support in the laboratory at Mercy 

Youngstown Hospital (St. Elizabeth).   

 

I joined YABTC in 1999 and was a member of the 

board in 2002.  Two years later I was elected to the 

position of Recording Secretary and have held that 

office from 2004--2017. I enjoy doing agility, rally 

and obedience with my Shelties.  

Other things that I have enjoyed doing at YABTC 

are:  

Serving as agility trial chair and co-chair of agility 

run thrus ; Serving on the Agility Trial; Agility 

Training and Finance Committees; Working at the 

agility and obedience trials; Organizing the YABTC 

Cook Book; Nominations Chair and Committee 

Lee Jackson Award Committee; and Teaching and 

Assisting in agility classes 

  

I would like to continue to hold the office of 

YABTC’s Recording Secretary for 2018. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Debbie Harper 

 

Treasurer -- Stacy Judge 

 (Incumbent Treasurer) 

 

I have an English Cocker Spaniel, named Cassidy, 

who is now retired, but competed in Conformation, 

Obedience, Rally & Agility and enjoyed Tracking.  I 

also have a rescue mixed breed Yorkie named 

Trixie, who is competing in Agility. 

  

I have been active at the Club by implementing and 

transferring our financial information to an 

accounting software package, so that you can be 

better informed on the details of specific events and 

profit margins.  I have also been busy at the Club by 

being the previous editor of the newsletter for 10 

years, designing and implementing the Club Website 

for many years, registering students for obedience & 

rally classes as well as creating the database that we 

use for class registration, stewarding at run thrus and 

trials for obedience and agility, taking a seat on the 

Finance, Policy & Agility Trial Committees, being 

one of our Agility Trial Secretaries for 10 years, and 

serving on the Board.   

  

I graduated from Kent State, where I concentrated 

on Business Management, Accounting, and Finance.   

  

I am currently employed as a bookkeeper for a 

Property Management company. 

  

It has been an honor to serve on the Board, and I 

hope that you will consider me once again for your 

Treasurer. . 
 
 
 

Bio Elaine Shively – Board Member 

(Incumbent Board member) 

 

Elaine Shively has been an active member of 

Youngstown All-Breed Training Club (YABTC) for 

over twenty years. She has served as a board 

member for nearly all of those years and as 

recording secretary for five or six years. Elaine has 

chaired and been a member of various committees 

for YABTC: Agility Trial, Policy, Auditing, 

Awards, Nominating, Lee Jackson Award, and the 

Good Sportsmanship Award. She has been a steward 

many time in obedience rings. She has done almost 

all jobs at agility trials. Elaine has assisted with 

teaching both obedience and agility classes. 

 

Elaine’s first dog was a border collie that faithfully 

followed her between her home and her 

grandfather’s farm during her childhood. In 1971 

Elaine bought her first Shetland sheepdog. She has 

owned and trained Shelties ever since. Elaine makes 

her home in Austintown with her Sheltie, Jessie. 
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Elaine is a long-time member of the Three Rivers 

Shetland Sheepdog Club of Greater Pittsburgh. 

Elaine and her Shelties have earned titles in 

obedience, rally, and agility. 

 

During the day Elaine coordinates Academic and 

Student Accessibility Services for Kent State 

University at Trumbull. She also teaches 

mathematics classes. Elaine earned Bachelor of Arts 

and Master of Science degrees in mathematics from 

Youngstown State University. Elaine loves to travel 

and most recently visited the Shetland Islands where 

she was able to spend some time with members of 

the Shetland Dog Club. 

 

Elaine would like to continue to serve as a member 

of the board. She would like YABTC to continue to 

offer quality training in agility and obedience. She 

would like to assist newcomers in the sport. Elaine 

would like to share the pleasure of owing a dog and 

to provide information about responsible dog 

ownership. 

 

Bio for Mary Mignogna  

(Incumbent Corresponding Secretary) 

  
I have been a member of YABTC since July of 

2005. Since that time, I have stewarded agility trials, 

obedience trials, & rally trials, teach & assist Rally 

Intro, Rally Advanced, Puppy & Beginner I classes, 

have been the Registrar for Rally & Obedience 

classes, previously served on the Board before a 

year hiatus, am a AKC Canine Good Citizen 

Evaluator & a provisional AKC Rally judge, fill in 

for the Conformation run-thrus, when needed, run 

the Rally run-thrus, and am the Obedience Trial 

Chair for our trials. I am a member of the Akita Club 

of America, have helped Midwest Akita Rescue 

Society in obtaining dogs from shelters in Ohio, and 

transporting them to their fosters, and am on the 

Akita Club of America Board as a Delegate for our 

Region as well as the Liaison for the Performance & 

Versatility Committees. 

  

I am married and live in Austintown with my 

husband, Mike, and our 4 Akitas ~~ Rocky, who is 

8-1/2 years old; Mikki, who is 8 years old; Apollo, 

who is 4 years old; and Polli, who is 2 years old. I 

am a legal assistant for a workers’ compensation law 

firm in Austintown for the last 21 years. 

  

I have enjoyed my time at YABTC, the friends I 

have met who also have the same interests as me 

(our dogs), and look forward to many more years as 

a member of the Club. It would be an honor to return 

to the Board in the position of Corresponding 

Secretary. 

 

Bio for Lisa Sangregorio 

(Incumbent Board member) 

 

I have been an active member of Youngstown All 

Breed Training Club for 7 years, having served on 

the board for the past 3 years.  I have helped with all 

the obedience trials, puppy matches, and served on 

the policy committee during that time.  I train my 

three dobermans, Breaker, Stormy, and Jolie, here in 

conformation, agility and obedience.  Recently, I 

acquired a new addition.  My Saluki, Spike, and I 

are looking forward to all sorts of new venues to 

train in.  I am a CGC evaluator for the AKC and I 

enjoy teaching Puppy, Beginners I, and Beginners II 

on a regular basis to new students and club 

members.  

 

Teaching is a passion of mine.  I have been 

employed for the past 13 years at Sharon City 

Schools where I teach first graders at CM Musser 

Elementary.   I spent the 10 years prior to that 

teaching at Notre Dame School in Hermitage.  

 I graduated from Westminster College with a 

degree in Education and Sociology, and have my 

Masters from Wilkes University. 

 

 I am a member of the Doberman Pincher Club of 

America.   My husband Jeffrey, supports all that I do 

here at the club and I am very thankful.  I have two 

adult children, Anthony who just moved home (big 

smile) and Brittani who lives in NYC.  I have 

enjoyed serving the club on the board of directors 

and hope to do so in the future!   

 

Board Member - Bio for Sharon Phillips 

(Incumbent Board member) 
 

I first became interested in purebred dogs when my 

Father got rid of my pound puppy (which looking a 

photos I realize now was a Manchester Terrier). He 

wasn’t a registered dog, was somehow supposed to 

make it easier on me. That was a mistake. LOL, a 

big one. 
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 From that point my allowance went towards those 

“How to Raise and Train” books that were common, 

and Dog World magazine. 

 

I read everything the library had to offer, both in the 

kids and adult sections. At 9 I announced I wanted a 

Saluki for my birthday. I got a poodle, just to shut 

me up I suspect. LOL. Then I got the training 

book“Training You to Train Your Dog” and then the 

clippers so I could groom my own dog. Sparky 

should have turned me off of dogs, he was one bad 

little poodle. He bit my brother 6 times in his 5 short 

years of life.  

 

Sparky never bit me, maybe he realized I was not 

afraid of him or maybe it was the training. 

 

Many years later I have had many breeds and 

dabbled in many venues with those dogs. I have put 

titles 

on over 18 different dogs and 9 different breeds. 

Plus dogs I trained and never titled.  

 

I did Doberman, Whippet and Collie rescue for a 

number of years. Some of those dogs never left, 

some found homes. I have titled dogs in the Terrier, 

Sporting, Non Sporting and Hound groups. However 

most of my dogs have been from the Herding Group. 

Many of my dogs never saw the inside of the show 

ring. But I have enjoyed “showing off” those dogs 

that did. 

 

My first love is Obedience, but I admire any dog 

that loves his work. In the end when all is said and 

done and 

you have to say that last goodbye to a faithful friend, 

I don’t regret going to one more dog show. It’s one 

more 

walk in the woods, playtime in the yard, snuggle on 

the couch watching a movie I miss. 

 

THIS is why most of us have dogs. Who knows why 

dogs want to be with us, many times we are not 

worthy. 

 

If  re-elected I will try to serve with the best interest 

of the club and our companions in mind. 

 

Sharon Phillips, member since 2000 or 2001, I really 

can’t remember. 

 

 

Thanksgiving 

flavored Canine Treats! 
 
Pumpkin/Banana & Turmeric Dog Biscuits 

 

Recipe 

 

1 Ripe Banana 

1/2 cup Pumpkin Purée (canned or fresh) 

Approx 2 cups Coconut Flour or Gram Flour 

2 Tablespoon Turmeric Powder 

1 Tablespoon Coconut Oil 

1 Teaspoon Freshly ground Black Pepper 

 

To make your own Pumpkin Puree: 

 

Cube peeled pumpkin and boil until soft then purée 

in blender. Then mix all the ingredients together in a 

large bowl (it's a bit messy until you get correct 

amount of flour) you may need a little more than 

listed.  

 

When happy with the consistency flour work surface 

and roll out to 1/4 inch thick then cut out biscuits 

place on baking sheet on parchment paper bake for 

30-40 minutes at 150 Celsius or gas mark 2 or 300 

Fahrenheit. Until biscuits are hard turn off oven 

allow biscuits to go cold in oven.  

 

Then let your doggies enjoy 
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Conformation 

Run-Thrus 

Tues  6 pm  On – Going  Julie N 

Rally Run Thrus  First 

Tue  

6 pm  Master 

Levels starts at 

6:30 pm 

  Mary Mignogna/ 

Kathy Hopkins 

Obed Run Thrus 

 

Tues Sign up at 6 pm  

Run-thru 6:30 pm  

  

 

 

Kim Burrier 

Beg 1 Obed Tues  6 pm Sept 12  

Novice Class  Tues  7:05 pm On – Going  Tammy Hunt 

Puppy Class  Tues  7:05 pm Oct 24  Mimi Kim 

Puppy Class Tues  8:10 pm Sept 19 Tammy Hunt/Joann 

Siever 

Beg. Novice  Wed  6 pm  On – going  Cindy Rhine 

GradNovice  Wed  6 pm  On – going Kim Burrier 

Puppy Advance 

Class  

Wed  7:05 pm Oct. 11  Sharon Phillips/Jayne 

Sabo 

Beg. 2 Obed Wed 7:05 pm Oct 4  Perri Graf 

Open Class Wed  7:05 pm On – going Tracey Steele 

Utility Class Wed  8:10 pm  On – going Marla Belzowski 

 

We are currently working on the 2018 Obedience schedule.  

 

  There will be NO Obedience classes during the week of November 20 – 24, 2017 

 (Thanksgiving week).   

 

All Obedience classes will finish up the week of December 11 – 15, 2017. If you are interested in 

helping to instruct next year let Tracey know. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 YABTC – 2
nd

 
 
half 

 Obedience, Conformation and Rally Schedule 
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Proposed Agility Class Schedule - 2018 

 
First Session – January 4 through February 26  

 

Classes Day Time Start End Instructors/Assistants 

JWW Advanced  Thursday 11:00 AM Jan 4 Feb 22 Liz Wise 

JWW  Thursday Noon Jan 4 Feb 22 Pam Benus 

Agility 3/Adv Thursday 6:30 PM Jan 4 Feb 22 Cheryl Alden/Ieuan Lewis 

Agility 3/Adv Thursday 6:30 PM Jan 4                 Feb 22 Cheryl Alden/Ieuan Lewis 

Agility 2 Friday 5:15 PM Jan 5 Feb 23 Cindy Steeves 

Agility 2 Friday 6:30 PM Jan 5  Feb 23 Cindy Zeisler 

Agility 1 Friday 7:30 PM Jan 5 Feb 23 Chris Gesing 

Agility 2 Saturday 9:00 AM Jan 13           Feb 24 JoAnn Fedyski 

Intro to Agility Saturday 12 Noon Jan 13 Feb 24 Marcy Marley 

Intro to Agility Saturday 2:30 PM Jan 13 Feb 24 Steeves/Reinhart/Kelly/Sharrone 

Agility Monday 9:00 AM Jan 8 Feb 26 Lotta Shafer/Laura Bell 

Agility Monday 10:00 AM Jan 8 Feb 26 Lotta Shafer 

Agility Monday 11:00 AM Jan 8 Feb 26 Lotta Shafer 

Agility 1/2 Monday 5:30 PM Jan 8 Feb 26 Rae Reinhart/Bill Reinhart 

Agility 1/2 Monday 5:30 PM Jan 8 Feb 26 Rae Reinhart/Bill Reinhart 

Please Note:  This is a tentative schedule for your information.  Changes may be necessary based on instructor 

availability and student need. 
 

Agility Classes for 2018 
 

For club members, most agility classes are $24 for an 8-week class. 
 Agility Basics, Intro, and Beginners classes are $50 for members. 

 
**Payment must be received by the registrar (JoAnn Fedyski) at least two weeks in advance to reserve a spot 

in a class.** 
For registration questions, please contact JoAnn Fedyski at dodgem2@neo.rr.com 

 
 

Sunday Agility Practice 
Pat Goodwin & Cindy Zeisler Instructors 

Fifth Session 
 

If you are a club member and have been cleared (tested or have taken Agility 1) for safety on all the equipment, and your 
dog has been temperament tested by   the Training Director, you are welcomed to practice agility from 

 10:00 AM until noon on Sundays. 
 

Please plan on arriving no later than 11:30 AM as Agility Practice ends at Noon. 
 

If Sunday Agility Practice (Fun Runs) has to be cancelled, the cancellation will be posted on the YABTC Facebook page as 
soon as possible.  All Sunday Agility Practice participants should go to the YABTC Facebook page and press “like”. 

 

Agility Classes --  2018 

mailto:dodgem2@neo.rr.com
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